Wednesday, June 11, 2014

The Pierce Public Schools Board of Education met for a Board/Administrator Retreat at 6:00 p.m. in the High School Conference Room. Members present were Kent Hanlin, Dan Unseld, Dave Lienemann, Ted Krienke, Robert Hoffmann, and Jacque Collison. Also present were Superintendent Kendall Steffensen, High School Principal Mark Brahmer, Assistant Principal/Activities Director Johnnie Ostermeyer, and Elementary School Principal Adam Patrick. Mrs. Collison provided a chicken casserole and fruit salad for supper. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Discussion items included cooperating with other schools, goal reviews, and the next fiscal year budget. The bond funds should be ending this year for a levy reduction of approximately \$.10 for next year's budget. A discussion of future needs of the school system included a new reading series for the Elementary School, updating our transportation fleet, class size, curriculum, laptops, elementary school bathroom remodel, safety equipment, PPACA{Obama Care}, and loss of State Aid. Board members also toured the woodworking/metal shop, weight room, and multipurpose room.

Unseld moved and Lienemann seconded a motion to adjourn. Voting unanimous, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be at the High School Conference Room at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, July 21, 2014. These meetings are open to the public. A current agenda is available in the Superintendent's Office at the High School.

Robert Hoffmann, secretary Pierce Public Schools Board of Education District 2 Pierce, NE 68767